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NOVEMBER
1 Sun All Saints Day 8am Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish

Communion - Preacher The Vicar; 11am Holy Communion at
Saint Oswald’s, Preacher -The Vicar. 5pm Confirmation Service.

2 Mon 10.30am Men’s Group meet with Methodist men at
Windlebridge Nursery: 2pm Holy Communion at Hollygarth.

4 Wed 7.30pm Standing Committee Meeting.

8 Sun REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 8am Holy Communion;
9.15am Parish Communion - Preacher - Revd Jon Dean;
10.45am Village Act of Remembrance Preacher - The Vicar;
6pm Memorial Service for the Recently Departed.

9 Mon 7pm WW1 Commemoration for Charlesworth Grayson.

14 Sat 10am - 11.30am Who Let the Dads Out; 12 Noon Baptism at
Christ Church: 12.30pm Wedding at Saint Oswald’s.

15 Sun 2nd Sunday before Advent (Foodbank Sunday) 8am Holy
Communion; 9.15am Parish Communion, Preacher- Revd
Geoff Jaques; 11am All Age Service at Saint Oswald’s, Preacher
- The Vicar. 12 noon Baptism at St Oswald’s: 4pm Love in a Box
Service.

18 Wed PCC Meeting at 7.30pm

22 Sun CHRIST THE KING 8am Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish
Communion, Preacher - The Vicar.

27 Fri 1.45pm  Church Visitors Meeting in Upper Room.

28 Sat 12.30pm Baptism at Christ Church.

29 Sun ADVENT SUNDAY 8am Holy Communion; 9.15am Parish
Communion - Preacher Revd Geoff Jaques; 11am Holy
Communion at Saint  Oswald’s - Preacher -The Vicar. 5pm
Christingle Service

Regular activities on back page
Items in Magenta all take place at St Oswald’s Church at Newton,
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We Will Remember Them

On Remembrance Sunday we will gather again to remember all
those young men from our village who gave their lives in the Two
World Wars to preserve our freedom and our way of life and to
help liberate all in those countries that had been occupied.

Remembrance isn’t just about looking back to what has happened
in the past, its also about committing ourselves to the present and the future to
ensure we don’t go down the road of war again by valuing what they fought for.

We have had peace in Europe for so long now we may be tempted to take it for
granted, as indeed we may also take our society and its values for granted, so let
us pause to remember some things to be thankful for.

We live in a society where everyone is equal before the law regardless of sex and
race. It wasn’t always so, and the suffragettes fought some tough battles to get the
vote for women in 1918. In France it came in 1944, Switzerland in 1971 and in
some parts of the world it still hasn’t happened.

We have a society where people have the freedom of religious belief, where
adherents of other faiths are free to erect their holy buildings and practice their
faith, and they are met with considerably more tolerance and understanding here
than Christians find in many other parts of the world.

Our society has grown in tolerance, with people of different sexual orientations
now fully accepted into society, and with marriage between gays now being
allowed in Law.

We have a country, that despite our grumbles, does have a good health service
freely available to all in need, and a benefit system more generous than most.

We have education of a high standard open to all children, where the special needs
of the disabled and disadvantaged are given special attention and are integrated
within society and our schools. It doesn’t happen everywhere.

We have the freedom to ask questions, and where respect has to be earned and
not slavishly given. We can laugh at ourselves and the British sense of humour is
something to be prized.
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We are a generous nation, maybe because of our Christian heritage, and we often
lead the way in aid and charitable works. Even in our own village we see plenty of
evidence of this.

Through our democracy we have a say in how our country is governed, and if we
don’t agree with what is done, we the people can hold the Government to account.

We have the most respected Monarch in the whole world as our Head of State
that even the Chinese President wants to be seen beside our Queen.

We are a people who have given the world so many good things too numerous to
mention.

All this can only be enjoyed today because in our past when danger threatened
many young men and women from our communities went to fight for what they
believed in.

On Remembrance Sunday let us remind ourselves of the heritage we enjoy
because of their sacrifice and ensure we do all we can to preserve it for future
generations.

Our village Act of Remembrance begins at 10.45am at the War Memorial. Do join
us.

Paul

Great Ayton Beavers need your help

The Beaver colony in Great Ay-
ton, which meets on a Friday
evening, has an exciting program
for the next few months, and we
feel we need an extra leader to
help us make it the best experience for the children. If you feel you could
volunteer, either as a leader or an occasional helper, please contact Ben Lambert
(07973 296 324) to discuss it.

Being a Beaver leader is a great experience, dealing with children between 6 and 8
years old.   However if you would prefer older children, all of Great Ayton's
scouting units (Beavers, Cubs and Scouts) need leaders and helpers, contact Ian
McWilliam (01642 722358) to discuss the other units
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Great Ayton Remembers
The next of our WW1 Centenary Commemo-
rations will be on Monday 9th November at
7pm when we shall remember Charlesworth
Grayson. We shall meet inside Church.

Please note: Where several men fell within a week,
we will remember them together. This will happen
in July 2016 and will be advertised.

Poppies for Remembrance

Poppies have become the most iconic symbol of World War One. How did that
come about?

Despite the mud and desolation of Ypres Salient, every Springtime the seeds of the
red poppy flourished. A Canadian doctor, Major John McRae, ran a dressing station
at Essex Farm, witnessing the physically and mentally wounded brought to him for
surgery. Many survived, many others did not.

For Major McRae the red poppies and their green leaves gave him hope among
the carnage and inspired him to write his famous poem “In Flanders Fields”.

In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark our place; and in the sky
The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved and were loved, and now we lie
In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch; be yours to hold it high.
If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow
In Flanders fields.

This item came in anonymously.
Thank you.
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Leading Your Church Into Growth - LYSIG
In September Enid Sedgwick and John Dickinson joined me at a pilot
Conference at Scarborough called Leading Your Church Into Growth
(LYSIG). We went because we believe that our Church could and should
grow, and this was a chance to learn more and to share time with folk from
across the Diocese in similar situations.

We worked hard, we prayed hard and laughed
harder still, for Robin Gamble, the main speak-
er, has a wicked sense of humour that even the
Archbishop wasn’t safe from. I asked Enid and
John to write a few words of their first impres-
sions of the Conference, and this is what they
said.       Paul

Leading Your Church into Growth by Enid    Our
parish was one of twenty-eight parishes taking part.
The conference began with lively worship of praise and
thanksgiving.  A daily pattern of inspirational worship
was a vital part of the programme during the confer-
ence - a morning Eucharist, Evening Worship and
Night Prayer.

Planting the desire for church growth and equipping church members with
a strategy to create a plan for growth in their home parishes, was the aim
of the teaching sessions – which were strongly laced with humour and
skilfully led by a talented LYCIG team.  Time to talk and listen to people
from other parishes highlighted how fortunate we are in our churches at
Great Ayton and at Newton.   To keep our churches healthy we need a plan
to ensure that we grow in numbers, in service and spiritually.

Leading Your Church Into Growth - by John. They say that what you
get out of things is equal to what you put in, or words to that effect.  We
certainly put a lot into the three and a half days we were in Scarborough,
and from my perspective we were amply rewarded.
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The days were structured around prayer, with a
Eucharist before breakfast, evening worship at 6pm
and night prayer at 9.30pm. Between those services
the day was structured into plenary sessions, work-
shops and the necessary breaks for refreshment and
meals, with an hour or so personal time slotted in
somewhere. It is not often that you experience focus-
ing on one topic for such a period of time. The topic
of course is growth, in spirit and numbers and service.

The first realisation was that growing the Church is the elephant in the room.
We all know it is a priority, that if we want to survive we must grow, but we
talk around it.  Growth never ‘headlines’ our discussions, as if it is simply too
big to take on in one go. In fact it is not, it needs to be brought to the front
and orientate our prayers and actions. Growth is a natural consequence of a
healthy Church.

The second lesson is that growth does not necessarily mean major change,
but we do have to adapt. We have to embrace changes in society, for example
social media, as that is how the next generation of Church members live their
lives. One key thought – how would our Church need to look and act so that
we, as individuals, would feel comfortable asking others along. This then leads
to how we welcome people into the Church and nurture them and ourselves
in the knowledge of Jesus Christ.

LYCIG did not offer quick solutions, but it did show how the culture of
growth as a priority, combined with a focus on prayer and witness, should
lead to a movement from maintenance to expansion of our mission.

The third key point was learned from the other attendees, that we in Great
Ayton are very blessed with our membership and resources. With that comes
the responsibility to use these blessings effectively and that facing such an
obligation is not necessarily a comfortable place to be.  Archbishop Sentamu
summarised it; ‘Everyone must encounter Jesus. Everyone must become a
witness to Jesus Christ’.

LYCIG was a very positive experience. Growth is a priority we have to
embrace, but we have the means at our disposal and, with God’s grace, we
can make it a normal part of our life in Great Ayton.



8

The Late Laurie Cowley - by the late Bill Kirby

In November 2014 Bill Kirby sent me an article for Spire that
mentioned Remembrance Sunday. Rather than use it in the
Christmas Issue, I put it to one side to use this Remembrance
time without knowing that Bill also would have passed away.
It is printed now in tribute to two fine gentlemen that did so
much for our community. Ed.

On reading the November issue of Spire, the name of Mr
Laurie Cowley appeared whose familiar face was not
there at this year’s Remembrance Day Service, which has
triggered me off writing this letter regarding Laurie.

It is almost a year since Laurie’s death when the village lost one of it’s valuable
figures who was held in high esteem and well respected. I also lost a good friend.

When living at Hollygarth I was the Treasurer of the Hollygarth Residents
Association and Laurie the Secretary, and we made a great team and worked well
together.

Laurie took a great interest in life and as well as taking a great interest in the Royal
British Legion, he was also a serving brother of the St John’s Ambulance. Laurie
was a familiar face around the Cenotaph on Remembrance Sunday where he laid
the first wreath representing the Royal British Legion, with other organisations
following on. He will be sadly missed.

In the year 2005 Laurie and I attended a Service of Thanksgiving and Remembrance
at Eden Camp marking the end of World War Two, where Laurie took part in the
parade and I was a spectator. Laurie was a maritime soldier and spent most of his
service at sea.

Besides being my good friend
he was also my hairdresser. He
used to pop along and cut my
hair before any special occasion
like Remembrance Sunday. It
cost a tot of whisky and a chat.
A friend who will never be for-
gotten.

Laurie died 6 December 2013
Bill died 21 May 2015.     RIP
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YORKSHIRE CANCER RESEARCH
Great Ayton & District Committee

On Tuesday 6th October we held the 26th Coffee
morning in Kildale Village Hall.  In 1988, Mrs Ridley and
Mrs Dent suggested, instead of a house to house
collection, it would be better to hold a coffee morning
and so it has continued.  This year £822.50 was raised.
Sadly Mrs Dent died some years ago but Mrs Ridley
still attends and continues to pay for the hire of the
hall as her late husband used to do.  We are also
pleased that Margaret Cook continues to make the coffee.  Over the 26
years £26,354 has bean raised for Y.C.R. - a wonderful total.  A big thank
you to all who have and continue to support the event.

The "Not a Lunch" will be held on Wednesday 18th November in
Christ Church Hall at 12.30pm  The speaker will be Leah Simmons.
Tickets £10 are available from committee members or by telephoning
01642722044 or 01642723334. There will be a raffle, sale of Christmas
cards, puddings, mincemeat, jams, fancy goods.

Margaret Stevens

CONFIRMATION
The Bishop of Whitby is coming on Sunday 1st November at 5pm to

take our Confirmation Service in Christ Church.

This is our chance to stand up and declare our faith in Jesus,
and be confirmed in that faith by the Church. Please come and support

the candidates.
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Come & Join the Celebration!
On Tuesday 17th November we will celebrate 5 years of Little Fishes –
come and join us at 9.30ish for this special act of worship!

Amazing Growth!
Who would have thought 5 years ago that we were starting a service that
would develop into what you see below?

It hasn’t ‘just happened’, at least 16 members of our church have put in a great deal
of time and energy – to greet, welcome, prepare and lead worship, dispense coffee,
tea, juice, breadsticks, tell stories, move furniture, pray and much more! Some of
the Team are pictured overleaf at lunch in The Oak.

The result is that over 160 Little Fishes have swum through our doors during these
5 years, some have been visitors but many have been with us week in and week
out, through sunshine and showers. A look at the Register will show an average
attendance this year of 40 children and adults – so we must be doing something
right!

We’ve had several adults move forward to having their faith confirmed by the
Bishop and others who have returned to church worship after many years absence.

We say to new arrivals, ‘I hope you like chaos – if you do then you’re in the right
place!’ Our worship includes songs such as ‘Great big God’, the ‘Building’ song
(wise man) & ‘Walking, Jumping, Clapping for the Lord’, storytelling, prayers and
an amazing whole minute of silence!
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We have our own Facebook Group with 61 members – its a closed group
which enables parents, grandparents and helpers to keep in touch, posts,
special notices and events are regularly picked up by 15 to 20 members.

Naturally children only stay with us at Fishes for about 3 years before
they’re off to nursery or school – they continue to join us once a month
with their Dads at ‘Who Let The Dads Out? Hopefully during their time
with us they and their carers have discovered something of the love of God
and the excitement of following Jesus.

Geoff Jaques

Coming Soon to Great Ayton

Cinderella
By the

Bradley School of Dance
with Rev Pev as Sciatica, one of the ugly sisters

From 8th - 13th December
in Christ Church Hall

More details for follow.



During October we held our "Cards for Christ-
mas"  coffee morning and there was a good turn-
out, with several local charities having a stall.
£104.20 was raised for our charity.

Recently, I held a Bridge Drive, which proved to
be an enjoyable event, making £438 profit, which
was very good.

Mike Myers is running a QUIZ for us in the CONSERVATIVE CLUB
on SUNDAY, 15th NOVEMBER, at 7.30pm.  Tickets, @ £6.00, can
be obtained from Marina (01642 723 087), any committee member or
Mike.

Looking towards the end of the month, the Christingle Service will
be held on Sunday, 29th November at 5pm - collecting envelopes
will be at the back of the church later on.

Jancie Brown

THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY

General Synod Elections

The governing body of the Church of England is the General
Synod, which is composed of three groups - Bishops, Clergy
and Lay People.

The clergy and Lay Representatives are elected by members
of Deanery Synods across the Diocese every four years, to
give a fair spread of representation.

We are delighted to report that Stokesley Deanery is very
well represented in General Synod, with Nick Land from
Great Ayton being elected to the House of Laity and Paul
Hutchinson, the Rector of Stokesley, being elected to the
House of clergy.

They usually meet twice a year in London, with a summer
meeting in York. We wish them well.



NEWTON NEWS

HARVEST THANKSGIVING
Thank you to all who attended the Harvest Service at
Saint Oswald’s, where we enjoyed an excellent address
from our new Archdeacon, Venerable Samantha Rush-
ton, as well as a very good Harvest Supper afterwards.

The collection to support Farming Community Network,
which supports British farmers going through hard times,
raised a magnificent £582.50.

All Age Service on 15th November at 11am. At this service you are
invited to bring a Love in a Box Christmas Gift to add to those going to the
poor children in Romania. Forms are available at Christ Church, at the next
Service at St Oswald’s on 1st November and I have emailed a copy to all
regulars. Its optional to do this, but many asked for leaflets when I men-
tioned it last service.

Confirmation 2015
Please support Lois, Gemma and Joanne - two brides and a bridesmaid -
who have decided to be Confirmed in Faith at the service at Christ Church
on Sunday 1st November at 5pm. If anyone else wishes to know more about
Confirmation, please see the Vicar. It may be that we could even have our
own Service at Saint Oswald’s if we had several candidates.

Weddings next year
Only 1% of Church of England Parishes now do 26 or more weddings a

year. With 25 booked in already for 2016,
Saint Oswald’s is about to join the 1%. If we
add both Churches together, we are even
higher up. My thanks to the team of vergers
and musicians who support me at both
Churches. With more requests for record-
ed music, and now the potential for slide-
shows at Christ Church, the job is getting
even more technical than before.
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Children in Distress
On Saturday 17 October, Christ Church
hosted the 26th Annual Service of Thanksgiv-
ing for the charity Children in Distress.
Alisdair Barron, the Director of CID pre-
sented us with a beautiful icon of Christ
Pantocrator (Christ in Majesty) as a thank
you for the service and our support for the
Charity over many years.

Children in Distress was founded in 1989 by
John Walmsley, a Vicar from Essex who had
gone to Romania with a convoy of aid when

the Iron Curtain came down and the former Communist Countries of Eastern
Europe were opened up. In Romania John saw great poverty, and a particular issue
with HIV/ AIDS amongst many of the young people caused by infected blood
products. Back then, before many of the modern anti-viral drugs, we were all
terrified of AIDS and in a poor country without the resources we have here, this
situation was even worse.

The charity began by opening up a Children’s Hospice in the town of Cernavoda,
and to begin with it was staffed with British volunteers going out for spells.
Supporting churches, like St Martin’s in Middlesbrough where I was Vicar at the
time, would have Baby Sundays and collect disposable nappies, baby powder, soap
powder, powdered milk and all sorts of other things to stock the hospice.

Over the years things have changed. The staff is now all Romanian, and supplies
are sourced locally. The advances in drugs have meant that many of the children
who would have died, now live and adjust to living independently. St Laurence’s is
no longer a hospice for the dying, but a centre for Independent living. Praise God
for medical advances.

There are still children who do need hospice or hospital care, or other forms of
intervention, so Children in Distress run hospices, schools and centres for autism.
You can see their work on their website www.childrenindistress.org

The Charity has also organised Love in a Box each Christmas for many years, where
people are invited to fill a shoebox of Christmas Gifts for a child of a certain age
(or an old person), decorate it and send it over for Christmas. Christ Church has
been the focal point for this collection for many years, being well supported by the
other Churches and local schools. See next page for details.

www.childrenindistress.org
mailto:pete@peterrobinson1.plus.com
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Help Needed to Sort the Boxes

All the boxes collected Nationally come to Preston’s of
Potto, who very generously provide space and facilities.
Sylvia and Peter Robinson from Great Ayton have once
again agreed to co-ordinate the sorting and packing of
the boxes, so that when they arrive the other end,
Santa knows which ones to give to which children.

The boxes need sorting when they arrive, rather than
on fixed days, so if you thing you could spare a couple
of hours when needed over November, then please
contact them NOW to offer your help, by calling Peter
and Sylvia on 01642 722312 or email
pete@peterrobinson1.plus.com

Love in a Box Service
Sunday 15th November at 4pm

Pop along to Boyes and start collecting your Christmas
Gifts for your shoebox now.

Forms available in Christ Church

www.childrenindistress.org
mailto:pete@peterrobinson1.plus.com
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Thank You Sheila

To mark her years of service as our Gift Aid Secretary, Sheila Levett was
thanked at the end of one of our services and presented with a bouquet
of flowers. Sheila has proved that it is possible to give jobs up in Church
without having to move out of the area! We wish her well for the future.

HAUNTING

Pitch black
Unnerving
Stiletto heels
Grate on cold hard surface
Hands sticky with sweat.
Eyes staring ahead
Transfixed
Not daring to focus
Either side or behind in case
My imagination runs away with me.
Without realising
I quicken my pace
Feeling like an escaped convict.
The moon comes out from behind

The silvery clouds
Casting eerie shadows all around.
Stark trees
Branches extended like arms
Ready to ensnare me
I panic
Abandoning my shoes
I run
An owl swoops ahead
Catching me off guard for a second
Clutching its prize
And disappears into obscurity.
Who or what will I encounter next
My nightmare had just begun ......

Jean Cumbor
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Church Weddings
In 2011 our weddings had declined to just
6 at Christ Church and 2 at Saint Oswald’s
(which was a good year for them.) I started
promoting weddings by going to Wedding
Fairs, making contact with other suppliers
involved in the wedding industry, and en-
suring that the service we offer is a good
one.

The proof of the pudding is that in 2015 we
have had 26 weddings (17 at St. Oswald’s
and 9 at Christ Church.) In 2016 I now
have 43 booked (25 at St. Oswald’s and 18
at Christ Church) so we must be doing
something right!

It is a great joy and privilege to be part of these special occasions, which have also
added to the life of our Churches. We have 3 confirmees from Newton weddings,
and the All Age Service attendance reached 57 in October with a congregation
mostly younger than me!!

My thanks to Whinstone View, Kiss the Bride Magazine & Angrove Park for their
recommendations and support. Its going to be a busy year! Paul

Wedding Gallery

Natalie Finn and Andrew Parks married
at St Oswald’s on 26 September

Rebecca Leonard and Robert Paylor
married at St Oswald’s on 10 October

Charlotte McCourt and Robert Griffiths
married at St Oswald’s on 16 October
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From the Registers

Holy Baptism
   3 October  Willow Aoife Harrington

4 October  Oliver James Wilson

Weddings

   26 September  Natalie Finn & Andrew Parks
 10 October  Rebecca Leonard & Robert Paylor
 16 October  Charlotte McCourt & Robert Griffiths

Christian Burial and Cremation

    7 October   Heather Dawson
    12 October   Margaret Heath
    23 October   Alan Elliott

Services in Magenta took place at St Oswald’s Church, Newton

October had its sadnesses at
the vicarage, for we lost Remus,
our Chocolate Labrador, and
then the following week our
lovely old Beech tree was taken
down, for fear of it dropping a
limb on those walking through
All Saints Churchyard.

The removal of the tree has
changed the view from All
Saints, highlighting Christ
Church in the background.

http://www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
http://www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.acny.org.uk
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
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Parish website www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
Church Office e-mail gapo1876@outlook.com
Diocese of York www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
Stokesley Deanery www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk

 A Church Near You www.acny.org.uk

Editor of Spire

Paul Peverell revpev@btinternet.com
To have a paper copy delivered, contact

Jean Goat 01642 723274

A Few Chuckles

My optician told me I was colour-blind yesterday. That was a bolt from the Yellow.

I wear a stethoscope so that in medical emergencies, I can teach people a valuable
lesson about making assumptions.

An elderly man in Louisiana had owned a large farm for several years.
He had a large pond in the back. It was properly shaped for swimming, so he fixed
it up nice with picnic tables, horseshoe courts, and some apple and peach trees.
One evening the old farmer decided to go down to the pond, as he hadn't been
there for a while, and look it over. He grabbed a five-gallon bucket to bring back
some fruit. As he neared the pond, he heard voices shouting and laughing with
glee.  As he came closer, he saw it was a bunch of young women skinny-dipping in
his pond.
He made the women aware of his presence and they all went to the deep end.
One of the women shouted to him, 'we're not coming out until you leave!'
The old man frowned, 'I didn't come down here to watch you ladies swim naked
or make you get out of the pond naked.' Holding the bucket up he said, 'I'm here
to feed the alligator...'
Some old men can still think fast.

Seems the Aussies are trying to cheat  in the athletics again.
In the 10,000 metres hurdles, an official noticed their competitor had short arms,
big feet, was very hairy and answered to the name Skippy.

"I just deleted all the German names
off my phone. It's Hans free" (No.1 at
the Edinburgh Fringe told by Darren
Walsh)

http://www.christchurchgreatayton.org.uk
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
http://www.dioceseofyork.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.stokesleydeanery.org.uk
http://www.acny.org.uk
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
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The  Parishes of  Great Ayton with Easby
and Newton under Roseberry

Services
Christ Church, Great Ayton

 Sunday 8.00am   Holy Communion
   9.15am   Parish Communion  with Sunday School
   11.00am Come & Praise (2nd Sunday of month)
   Evening Worship - as announced in the Diary

 Tuesday   9.30am    Little Fishes Carer & Toddler Group

Wednesday 10.00am  Holy Communion   - in Christ Church
Baptisms, Banns and Weddings can be arranged in person at Christ Church

Vestry  on Fridays from 6pm - 7pm where the clergy are present. Or make an
initial contact by emailing the Vicar, Paul Peverell at revpev@btinternet.com

v V v V v V v V v V v V v V v

Vicar Rev’d Paul Peverell The Vicarage 01642 722333
 Rev’d Geoff Jaques  01642 722979
 Rev’d Jon Dean  01642 722649
Readers Mrs Margaret Lewis  01642 722628
 Mr Peter Titchmarsh  01642 724153
Pastoral Ass’t Mrs Rosemary Wheway  01642 722451
Churchwardens Dr Vicki Nath  01642 722501
 Dr Martin Simmons  01642 723148
PCC Secretary Mrs Julie Bourke  01642 724508
PCC Treasurer Mr Ken Taylor  01642 722400
Child Protection  Mrs Gail Juckes  01642 723504
Gift Aid Sec. Mrs Ynez Clarke  01642 723181

Church Hall Office
For Church Hall bookings, please contact the Church Office Tel 01642 722 665  on
Monday, Thursday or Friday 9 am - 12 noon, or leave a message.
Email. gapo1876@outlook.com (For services or pastoral matters, please contact the
vicar as this phone isn’t manned every day)

At St Oswald’s, Newton under Roseberry

Sunday 11.00am  Services on 1st, 3rd and 5th Sundays of the month only
 1st & 5th Holy Communion; 3rd All Age Worship

Printed by Quoin Publishing Ltd., 17 North Street, Middlesbrough, TS2 1JP
Tel 01642 252 023 quoinpublishing@yahoo.co.uk

mailto:revpev@btinternet.com
mailto:gapo1876@outlook.com
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
mailto:greatayton.parishoffice@virgin.net
mailto:quoinpublishing@yahoo.co.uk

